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 AND THE CUBAN DICTATORSHIP 

Mexico City, May 4, 2025

México Republicano expresses its deep concern over the recent visit by the Secretary General of the ruling party, Morena, to the
island of Cuba, where she signed a series of agreements with dictator Miguel Díaz-Canel and the Communist Party of that
country. This action, carried out in the name of the party in power, sends a misguided and dangerous message for both our
foreign policy and the stability of our relationship with the United States—Mexico’s main strategic and commercial partner.

Cuba is a nation that lags behind in the principles of liberal democracy and has been consistently condemned by international
bodies such as the U.S. Department of State and the Organization of American States for systematic human rights violations
and its fundamental detachment from democratic values. The signing of political agreements by Morena with a dictatorial
regime sends the wrong signal at a time when our geopolitical positioning should be more carefully calculated.

It is particularly alarming that this move comes while the U.S. government has expressed its willingness to support Mexico, even
offering military assistance to help regain control over territories dominated by powerful criminal cartels—groups that continue
to endanger the lives and livelihoods of millions of Mexicans. Now more than ever, Mexico should be consolidating its ties with
Western democracies, not aligning with regimes that openly oppose the values of freedom, pluralism, and human dignity.

Rejecting the United States under the vague banner of sovereignty while embracing anti-democratic regimes such as Cuba—
alongside the ideological networks of the São Paulo Forum and the Puebla Group, which openly promote communism—is a
contradiction that places Mexico in an unnecessary position of diplomatic isolation and international risk.

We are no longer in an era of economic self-sufficiency or of multilateral counterbalances like the Contadora Group. Today,
Mexico depends heavily on remittances, trade with North America, and lacks practical control over significant portions of its own
territory. Under these conditions, the Mexican government must act with strategic realism and historical responsibility—not with
nostalgic chauvinism that distorts priorities and weakens the national interest.

México Republicano calls on the federal government and its party to immediately distance themselves from regimes that
violate human rights and abandon democratic principles. It is time to align clearly with the pro-North American, pro-democratic
path that our nation needs and deserves.

Sincerely,
“Liberty, greatness, and strength” 
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